
ITEM 11 
 
 
 
LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
 
 
COUNCIL MEETING  -   29 October 2009  
 
 
QUESTION WITH NOTICE  
 
A period of up to 15 minutes is allowed for the asking of written questions by 
Members of Council of a Member of the Executive or the Chairman of any 
Committee. 
 
Questioner: Councillor Keith Ferry  
 
Asked of: Councillor David Ashton (Leader of the Council 

and Portfolio Holder for Strategy, Partnership 
and Finance) 

 
Question 1:   
 
“Will the Leader of the Council confirm that Edgware Town Football Club played 
competitive Ryman League football at the White Lane Ground until the end of the 
2007-2008 seasons, with the last match being played in May 2008? 
 
Will the Leader of the Council explain why, in a letter to the Mayor of London 
dated 21 May 2009 and the subject of the Edgware Town Football Club 
(Planning reference P/1941/07), he wrote “The site has therefore remained 
unused for over three years”.  
 
Will the Leader of the Council acknowledge that this mis-information led the 
Mayor of London to cancel his direction to Harrow Council to refuse planning 
permission for the site and will he write to the Mayor of London to correct this 
mistake?” 
 
 


